



Traffic & Highway Services London Borough of Merton Merton Civic Centre London Road Morden SM4 5DX

 Direct Line:
 020 8545 3054

 Fax:
 020 8545 3038

 Our Ref:
 20002017

 Date:
 7 February 2019

Dear Business / Resident,

CRICKET GREEN, MITCHAM FOOTWAY WIDENING

Proposed Works

The Council will be carrying out footway widening improvements along Cricket Green on the cottages sides between the junctions with London Road and Madeira Road, to improve accessibility for pedestrians, especially for those with impaired mobility and wheelchair users.

Date and Time of Works

The works will be carried out between **25 February to 15 April 2019**, weather permitting. Traffic will be permitted to only travel in an easterly direction towards Cranmer Road. A Noentry will be in force at its junction with Cranmer Road, with traffic diversions in place during certain stages of the construction.

The majority of work will generally be carried out between the hours of **8am and 5pm**. FM Conway Ltd will carry out the works on behalf of the Council.

Traffic Management and Access Arrangements

During the working hours, access to properties and shops will be maintained at all times. However, in order that the works are carried out as quickly and efficiently as possible, temporary lane/road closures with traffic diversions and parking restrictions/suspensions will be introduced where necessary.

"No Parking" cones and signs will also be in place to indicate the areas where and when parking and loading is prohibited. It must be noted that whilst the restrictions are in place, illegally parked vehicles will be subject to a penalty charge notice and possibly removed.

Further Information and Contact Details for the Works

The people looking after these works are:

James Geeson Merton Council Engineer: 020 8545 3054

Neil Smith FM Conway Ltd, Civils: 077 9870 0005 / 020 8636 8822

The contractor will erect information boards on site and their staff will be able to update you on the progress as the works proceed. Please do not hesitate to ask the staff on site should you require any assistance. Merton Council and F M Conway Ltd apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused.





